Attention Property Owner Receiving Direct Billing for New RD784 Assessment

On July 1, 2019, Reclamation District 784 (RD 784) property owners passed a Proposition 218-compliant Benefit Assessment election which created a new Levee and Internal Drainage Operations & Maintenance Assessment (O&M Assessment).  The RD 784 Board of Trustees (Board) then voted to levy the assessment commencing fiscal year 2019/2020.  The new O&M Assessment replaced two old assessments previously levied separately by RD 784 and the Three Rivers Levee Improvement Authority (TRLIA).  The new O&M Assessment also includes properties not previously assessed by RD 784 which were annexed into the District boundary through the Yuba County Local Area Formation Commission (LAFCO) process.  

The Board recognizes that assessments due for many property owners have changed from previous years and that, for some, receiving a direct bill from the district is an entirely new process.  Because of these conditions, the RD 784 Board has agreed to waive penalties and/or interest for direct billed assessments that are paid in full prior to June 10, 2020.  If the assessment is not paid in full by June 10, 2020, all penalties and interest will be applied from the original delinquent date of December 10, 2019.  This extended grace period only applies to assessment directly billed by RD 784 and only for 2019/2020.  Any assessments applied through the Yuba County on the secure property tax roll must be paid according to County instructions.  RD 784 does not have authority to waive penalties or interests applied by the County.

If you have any questions regarding this letter or the RD 784 O&M Assessment, please contact the RD 784 hotline at (530) 845-6091.  
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